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SOUTHERN STATE COMMUNITY COLLEGE
MINUTES OF THE MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
July 11, 2007

The Southern State Community College Board of Trustees’ meeting was held in the Board Room
on the Central Campus of Southern State Community College on Wednesday, July 11, 2007.

Call to Order and Roll Call

At 6:00 p.m., Chairman Hall called the meeting to order. Roll Call was as follows:

Present:
Ms. Kay Ayres
Ms. Patricia Griffiths
Mr. Paul Hall, Chair
Mr. Willis Herdman
Mr. Ernest McFarland
Mr. Dan Mongold
Mr. Rory Ryan
Mr. Ralph Shell
Mr. James Ward, Vice Chair

Absent:
None

Approval of Agenda

Vice Chairman Ward moved and Ms. Ayres seconded that an issue regarding security be added to
the Executive Session on the Agenda before them. All were in favor.

07.40

Approval of Minutes

Mr. Mongold moved and Mr. McFarland seconded that the Minutes of the June 15, 2007,
Meeting be approved as presented.

Minutes
YES:
Ms. Ayres
Ms. Griffiths
Mr. Herdman
Mr. McFarland
Mr. Mongold
Mr. Ryan
Mr. Shell
Mr. Ward

ABSTAI N:
Mr. Hall

07.41



Monitoring Confirmation

President’s Report. In addition to her attached written report (Attachment A), President Stout
updated the Board on the following:

Handout: President’s Activities for June and July 2007
Handout: Economic Impact of SSCC, a study completed by SOCHE

® James Bland was selected as Vice President of Student Affairs and Enrollment
Management and will begin August 8
Handout: Article from The Columbus Dispatch regarding the Chancellor putting school
on notice
Vice President of Business and Finance, Vice President of Academic Affairs and
President met with President of Shawnee about efficiencies and came up with seven
different things: purchasing, utilities, marketing, software purchases, book purchases,
transfer agreements/programs and adjunct faculty postings.
Two Capital Project possibilities: Broadband (community collaboration) and Stem Labs
Search for Campus Directors continue
Summer Enrollment is up approximately 2 percent - exploring retention efforts
Personal Note: Youngest son getting married in August
Handout: Studies Required of the Board of Regents in H.B 119

® Presentation to Mr. Shell in appreciation for his hosting the employee appreciation event

Report from the Vice President of Business and Finance. (Attachment B). A brief discussion
was held about the Auxiliary Accounts and Efficiencies.

Mr. Shell moved and Mr. McFarland seconded that the President’s Report and the Report from
the Vice President of Business and Finance be accepted. Roll Call Vote was as follows:

YES, President’s and VP of Business and Finance Reports:
Ms. Ayres
Ms. Griffiths
Mr. Hall
Mr. Herdman
Mr. McFarland
Mr. Mongold
Mr. Ryan
Mr. Shell
Mr. Ward

07.42

Review of Fayette Construction Project

Mr. Buck presented preliminary renderings of the Fayette Campus project. For the Board’s
information, he provided them with an updated cost estimate of the project (Attachment C).
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Approval of Revised FY 2008 Budget

Ms. Ayres moved and Ms. Griffiths seconded that the Revised FY 2008 Budget (Attachment D)
be adopted as presented. Roll Call Vote was as follows:

YES, FY 2008 Budget:
Ms. Ayres
Ms. Griffiths
Mr. Hall
Mr. Herdman
Mr. MeFarland
Mr. Mongold
Mr. Ryan
Mr. Shell
Mr. Ward

07.43

Executive Session
Negotiations, Compensation for Public Employees, and Security Issue

At 7:00 p.m., Mr. McFarland moved and Mr. Herdman seconded that the Board go into Executive
Session to discuss the reasons listed above. Roll Call Vote was as follows:

YES, Executive Session:
Ms. Ayres
Ms. Griffiths
Mr. Hall
Mr. Herdman
Mr. McFarland
Mr. Mongold
Mr. Ryan
Mr. Shell
Mr. Ward

07.44

Regular Session

At 8:14 p.m., Mr. Shell moved and Mr. Mongold seconded that the Board come out of Executive
Session. Roll Call Vote was as follows:

YES, Regular Session:
Ms. Ayres
Ms. Griffiths
Mr. Hall
Mr. Herdman
Mr. McFarland

Mr. Mongold
Mr. Ryan
Mr. Shell
Mr. Ward

07.45
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Approval of Salary Increases for Full-time Non-Faculty Employees

Mr. Shell moved and Mr. Ward seconded that Item Vff[, Approval of Salary Increases for Full-
time Non-faculty Employees be tabled. Roll Call Vote was as follows:

YES, Table Salary Increases:
Ms. Ayres
Ms. Griffiths
Mr. Hall
Mr. Herdman
Mr. McFarland
Mr. Mongold
Mr. Ryan
Mr. Shell
Mr. Ward

07.46

Other

The Board of Trustees recognized guests from the Principles of Supervision Class.

The Board of Trustees received the July 2007 issue of the Patti-Tots Times.

The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held on Wednesday, September 12, at 6 p.m.,
on the Central Campus in Hillsboro.

Adjournment

At 8:15 p.m., Ms. Ayres moved and Mr. Shell seconded that the meeting be adjourned. All were
in favor.

07.47

NOTE: Copies and/or originals of all documents referenced throughout the Minutes are on file
(BOARD OF TRUSTEESoJuly 11, 2007omeeting) in the President’s Office unless otherwise
noted. The meeting was audio taped as well.

Respectfully submitted

Stevetta Grooms

Attachments:
A. President’s Report
B. Vice President of Business and Finance Report
C. Fayette Campus Project Update
D. Revised FY 2008 Budget
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Memorandum

To:
From:
Date:
Subject:

SSCC Board of Trustees
Sherry Stout, President
July 5, 2007
President’s Report for the July 2007 Board Meeting

Summer Quarter Enrollment

The preliminary headcount for summer quarter is 877 which is up 6.4% over last
summer. FTE is up 6.5%. The fmal count should be available by next week for the
Board meeting.

American Cancer Society Relay for Life

The Patriot Pacers Relay for Life Team raised $3662.12 for the American Cancer Society
Relay for Life event. The amount raised earned the team the Silver Award which is on
display in the Central Campus LRC. Amanda Thompson chaired the team that included
Rainee Angles, Carry DeAtley, ReBecca Griffith, Sue Leach, Linda Myers, Carol Shull,
Ken Shull, Ellen Turner, Chris Fouch, Anita Jackson, Sherilynn Myers, and Gayle
Mackay. Thanks to everyone who participated in the event and who make donations to
this worthy cause.

Super Start Orientations

Lisa Copas, Coordinator of Enrollment Services, reported that a record number of 72
students attended the Super Start Orientations this year. Of the 72 students, 70 registered
for classes as follows:

48 registered for summer quarter,
9 registered for summer and fall quarters,
registered for fall quarter.

Ohio Career Information Service

Southern State ranks 14t~ statewide in Ohio Career Information Service (OCIS) use
which is the highest among any college in the state. OCIS is an Internet-based delivery
system for occupational, post-secondary school, and fmancial aid information. The
system contains the latest national, Ohio, and local labor market data and projections.
OCIS is used by faculty teaching the College Success course to help students who are
undecided on a major or career course and is used through the Career Services Office.

Central Campus -- 1-800-628-7722 Fayette Campus -- 1-800-575-8225 North Campus -- 1-800-344-6058 South Campus -- 1-800-334-6619
100 Hobart Drive Hillsboro, OH 45133 1270 U.S. Route 62 SW Washington C.H., OH 43160 1850 Davids Drive Wilmington, OH 45177 12681 U.S. Route 62 Sardinia, OH 45171



Dual Enrollment

As mentioned in the June Board report, the College participated in a Region 14 Dual
Credit Network Grant which included all the high schools and career centers in our
service district along with Wilmington and Chat-field Colleges. The grant funds were
allocated for dual credit classes in mathematics, science, and foreign language. Southern
State staff chose to participate by offering three programs:

1. Finite Math on-line offered to qualified high schoolstudents during Spring
Quarter

2. Summer classes in math and science for in-coming juniors and seniors
3. A workshop for high school chemistry teachers to be offered on August 9 & 10

Special thanks goes to Don Storer, Jon Davidson, Ryan McCall, Annie Rankin, and the
Student Services staff for their work in organizing and promoting the program. As with
most grants, there was the need for a quick turnaround for implementation of the
programs. To date, Southern State was the only college in the region to actually offer
programs. As a result, we received additional funding from the grant for our summer
Super Start program. It is anticipated that another grant will become available for next
year in which we plan to participate.

Fayette County Facility

Steed Hammond and Paul presented preliminary plans for the Fayette Campus addition.
Drawings of the floor plan and exterior will be available for review at the Board meeting.
I believe you will agree that the architects have done an outstanding job with the design.

Vice President of Student Affairs and Enrollment Management

Interviews for the Vice President of Student Affairs and Enrollment Management
occurred on Tuesday, July 3. We received 11 resumes for the position and narrowed the
search to two candidates. The committee is in the process of checking references. Major
responsibilities of the position include:

¯ Budget planning and management including ability to translate student affairs
priorities into budgetary allocations

¯ Providing leadership to the Student Affairs directors and staff
¯ Oversee employment and evaluation of all Student Affairs staff
¯ Participate in and provide leadership in the College strategic planning process
¯ Promote and represent the College to the greater community
¯ Prepare timely internal and external reports

Transfer Agreements with the University of Cincinnati

Southern State Community College has entered into two transfer agreements with the
University of Cincinnati in Early Childhood Education. I want to thank Becky Storer,
Assistant Professor, for her work with the UC staffto arrange the agreements and am
pleased that our students have another option for transfer.

President’s Report for the July 11, 2007, Board Meeting
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Scholarship Picnic

The annual Scholarship Picnic is scheduled for Tuesday, August 21, beginning at 5:30
p.m. in the Patriot Center. The celebration is held to recognize this year’s scholarship
recipients and donors and is followed by food, games, and entertainment.

PN Pinning Ceremony

You will be receiving an invitation in the mail to the Practical Nursing Pinning Ceremony
that is scheduled for Thursday, August 30, at 7 p.m. in the Auditorium on Central
Campus. This Pinning Ceremony is for the South Campus class and consisted often
students. We began offering the PN Program on our South Campus in 2002 so this marks
the fifth pinning ceremony for the South Campus PN program.

Corporate and Community Services

Attached is the June report from Corporate and Community Services (attachment pages
1-2). It contains the training provided by the Center for Business and Industry as well as
a report from Dean John Joy.

sg

Attachment
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Center for Business and Industry - June 2007

COURT HOUSE MANOR- Computer classes sponsored by Court House Manor were
completed this month at the Fayette Campus. The 22 hours of training were begun in
May and held on Tuesday and Thursday mornings for seniors interested in learning
different aspects of computer operation.

HOBART CORPORATION- The Training Resource Center hosted 20 employees of
H~lsboro’s Hobart Corporation in May and June for training in Microsoft Excel. Two
classes of Basic Excel were held and one class each of Intermediate and Advanced.
Contract was for 12 contact hours.

MERCHANTS NATIONAL BANK- CBI provided 10 employees of Merchants
National Bank in Hillsboro with a 4 hour course in Basic Microsoft Excel. Participants
expressed how beneficial the training was for their work and plans are being developed
for additional classes in Intermediate Excel and Word for the near future.

TURNING POINT APPLIED LEARNING CENTER- 64 contact hours of Forklift
training were completed t~s month with participants of Turning Point. Training began in
September of last year and was conducted quarterly at the facility.

YUSA CORPORATION- 86 hours of training in Microsoft Basic, Intermediate, and
Advanced Excel were delivered on-site in Washington Court House this month. Two
days of Microsoft Outlook training were included as well. The Outlook classes required
the coordination of the IT departments of SSCC and YUSA to configure an exchange
server so that participants have functional email during the class which allowed a hands-
on training experience. Many thanks go to Dennis Griffith and Josh Montgomery for
working with CBI and YUSA on this project.

TARGETED INDUSTRY TRAINING GRANTS- This fiscal year, the Center for
Business and Industry provided 22 training grants for area companies totaling over
$53,500.

Dean’s Report-Corporate and Community Services

Enterprise Ohio Targeted Industry Training Grant Audit- I am quite pleased to
acknowledge a very positive outcome to the audit of our Targeted Industry Grant file
audit conducted June 1. The audit covered the 2006 fiscal year files and was conducted
by Sharon Brannon, Program Coordinator, from the Ohio Board of Regents. Files "were
well organized and easy to navigate." Nothing was found to be missing, and no
additional documentation was requested. Thanks to Bob Brown and Melody Johnson for
their efforts in obtaining such positive feedback. Ms. Brarmon also complimented our
efforts in our database and programming work on HEI Non-Credit revenue reporting.
Our procedures and software were developed in-house, with the help of John Tallieu and
Faculty member Julia Basham. It is on the non-credit revenue reported t~ough this HEI
system that the Jobs Challenge money is allocated state wide back to the colleges.
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Enterprise Center, Adams County- On June 14, Russ and I met with Andy Culberson
of MACA Plastics to present him with an award acknowledging his contribution over the
years to the Business Training Center. We again expressed our appreciation and
gratitude for his support. Russ began a limited series of open enrollment classes at our
Center in Winchester. Enrollments are small, but the feedback so far has been quite
positive. He will be planning more extensive offerings for the fall. The old BTC was to
have been a location for our joint Plastics Engineering Technology.program offered in
cooperation with Shawnee State. We are working with Dr. Ryan McCall to establish a
new course of direction for the Plastics Tech efforts.

Truck Driving Academy- The TDA faced a lot of challenges this fiscal year, including
the major obstacle of rising fuel prices. A variety of actions are underway to improve our
financial position in the coming year, one of which is a significant increase in TDA
tuition. Our current tuition is $3495, and based on this year’s costs and our goal of a 5%
surplus for the coming year, we are asking for $500 increase to $3995. Even at this price,
our cost for TDA students will remain the best bargain in the state. We continue to work
out the details to move our Wilmington offices from the North campus to a space
provided by Great Oaks near ABX/DHL.

Agency Partnerships- Highland County has indicated their desire to renew the One-
Stop contract with us for the coming FY, and a budget has been provided for approval by
the county Commissioners. Budget work necessary for a contract renewal with Fayette
County for Child Care provider training is underway, and should be completed in early
July. I continue to serve on the Work_force Policy Boards for Clinton and Fayette
County, and am beginning my 10th year as a Board member for T~g Point Applied
Learning Center here in Hillsboro.

And Finally-Russ Brewer and I met with Louis Mays and representatives of the
International Computer Driver’s License (ICDL) program in Ohio to explore the
possibility of the Enterprise Center, and perhaps another SSCC location, becoming
official assessment centers for the ICDL. A follow-up meeting is set for July.

On June 27t~, I conducted an in-service workshop for staff of Fayette County Job and
Family Services at their Washington C. H. offices. I provided a brief update on
Corporate and Community services, and with the help of certified Command Spanish
instructor Beth Woodruff, provided the staff with some information on our Command
Spanish programs. Beth then led us in a spirited hour long "demonstration" class of the
occupationally based Command Spanish approach.
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~ CDMM~IflTY COLLEGE

July 3, 2007

MEMORANDUM TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

Sherry Stout, President
The Board of Trustees

James Buck, Treasurer

June 30, 2007 Financial Reports

Please review the accompanying Financial Reports. Actual General Fund revenue for
FY 07 exceeded estimates by 2 tenths of one percent, while actual expenditures were 8
tenths of a percent below estimates. These positive results provided a slight surplus
which was 2 tenths of one percent of the annual budget. The General Fund Balance as
of June 30, 2007 is 12.5% of the FY 07 General Fund expenditures. This ratio
decreased .6% from FY 06.

The College’s technology plan was fully funded again in FY 07 with over $196,000 of
technology equipment having been purchased. Network upgrades and investments in
new instructional equipment have continued this year.

The State budget for Fiscal Year 2008 has been approved and the College has received
updated figures from the Ohio Board of Regents. A mandated tuition freeze remains
in effect for both FY 08 and FY 09. Although the College’s FY 08 instructional
subsidy has been reduced by $90,531 from initial reports, Access Challenge funding
increased by $40,775. A revised FY 08 budget reflecting a $49,756 net reduction has
been provided for your consideration.

If you have any questions, please let me know.

Central Campus - 1-800-628-7722 Fayette Campus -- 1-800-575-8225 North Campus -- 1-800-344-6058 South Campus - 1-800-334-6619
100 Hobart Ddve Hillsboro, OH 45133 1270 U.S. Route 62 SW Washington C.H., OH 43160 1850 Davids Drive Wilmington, OH 45177 12681 U.S. Route 62 Sardinia, OH 45171
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